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Protecting the public — improving practice







Thursday 03 April 2014
News from UK Public Health Register:

Public Health Register achieves accreditation
Today, UK Public Health Register’s voluntary register of public health specialists and practitioners has been accredited by the Professional Standards Authority for Health and Social Care under the Accredited Voluntary Registers (AVR) scheme. 
The AVR scheme is managed by the Professional Standards Authority, an independent statutory body accountable to Parliament, and the vetting and approval process is very rigorous. 

UKPHR has been protecting the public by registering public health specialists for ten years and also began registering public health practitioners in pilot areas in 2011. 

Specialists are leaders in public health practice, providing strategic decision-making and guidance as Directors of Public Health and Consultants, for example. 

Practitioners carry out vital health work such as helping individuals give up smoking, supporting communities to exercise and eat healthily and protecting us all from disease outbreaks.
Bryan Stoten, Chair of UKPHR, says he is delighted that UKPHR’s work to assure the professional competence of the public health workforce has been judged to be effective:
“The accreditation process has been tough. Achieving this status is objective confirmation that our standards and our procedures are rigorous as well as transparent and accountable. This is the most we can do as a non-statutory register to give the public and the public health workforce assurance that we and our registrants are committed to high standards.

“Good public health practice is important for every citizen and every community because good health and wellbeing is fundamental to a fair and strong society.”
MORE on page 2

- page 2 -

CONTINUED/

AVR status represents objective assurance that UKPHR’s standards are robust and that the organisation meets modern standards of registration. Government established the scheme last year and it enables voluntary registers like UKPHR to be held to account for the standards they operate not just by their registrants but also by the public and the Professional Standards Authority.
END
NOTES FOR EDITORS:
1. The UK Public Health Register (UKPHR) is an independent voluntary register for public health professionals in the UK.  

2. The main purpose of the registration of public health professionals is to protect, promote and maintain the health and safety of the public. It is important to protect the public, individually and collectively, from bad, harmful and professionally unacceptable public health practice. UKPHR achieves this by ensuring professionals meet requisite standards of competence, knowledge and experience and adhere to agreed standards of ethical practice.
3. The Chief Executive of the Professional Standards Authority, Harry Caton, wrote an article for the Health Service Journal in January 2014 explaining the purpose and benefits of AVR: 
http://www.hsj.co.uk/comment/voluntary-accreditation-the-choice-is-yours/5066938.article?blocktitle=Comment&contentID=7808#.UtZ-1dJdXzy
For further information CONTACT David Kidney, UKPHR’s Chief Executive on 020 7827 5841 & 07966 378844. E: d.kidney@cieh.org 
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